BOD HOA Informational Meeting
Thursday, March 14, 2010 7:00 PM
Addendum to BOD HOA Board meeting, March 4, 2019

. All Board members, except Rick Esky were present. Secretary Peg Smith
announced that the minutes from the March 4 Board meeting and the March
14 Informational Meeting were posted on the HOA website and the
Clubhouse Bulletin Board. There were no corrections or additions to either
set of minutes and they stand approved as written.

. Treasurer Report:
o Sharon Sommer, Treasurer, gave the Financial Report.

. An introduction was given for Speaker Rose Taub, who spoke on the topic
of guiding through the stages of aging. Her talk was very informative. She
would welcome calls for assistance at 386-847-2322.

. Committee Reports:

o For the St. Patrick’s Day Dance on Saturday, March 16th, 154 tickets
are sold.

o As of February28th, there were 305 members as compared to last
year’s 355 members, with 40 of those being comps.

o There are 9 new residents to date in March and the Welcoming
Committee is in the process of visits.

o The Crane Lakes Performers show - VIVA LAS VEGAS tickets go on
sale this Wednesday, March 20th and the show is open to the
community. There are 200 seats available on each of the 2 nights of
April 12 and 13.

o The Home, Health and Business Expo had 46 vendors and made a
profit of $1, 307.56.

o The Trash and Treasure event was very successful with high
attendance and profits.

o The Building and Grounds Committee is meeting monthly with
Management and ask that any issues be shared with committee
members.

o An Appreciation picnic will be held on April 8t for the building and
grounds workers, golf course workers, guards, Pro Shop and Crane
Lakes Management.

o The FMO Representative, Bill Hawkins stressed the importance of
supporting the FMO because it lobbies on behalf of protecting Crane
Lakes and other park home owners in regard to significant annual
legislation. Much discussion took place about ways to increase
awareness among the Crane Lakes residents to join the FMO.



o The guest speaker for the April HOA Informational Meeting will be
Kenny and Kim Ayers from Q2 Wizard on the topic of Mold, Odors and
Sick Building Syndrome KILLED.

o 10) The 500 Club Drawing resulted in 3 awards.

5. 0ld Business included a reminder that a Workshop for Election 2020 will be
scheduled.

6. New Business:

o The new Key FOBS for residents will be ready soon and the HOA
Board will be helping with distribution and recording. 2) The
microphones and sound system are now working well.

7. President Comment: President Diane Grzelak introduced Port Orange
resident Lee Barreiro. He shared that he was in attendance to listen and learn
and that he was running for the Port Orange City Council.

8. Member Participation: There was a suggestion that future HOA
Informational Meeting speakers be representatives from Port orange
government and that there be a Candidate’s Night.

9. Board Member Comments: Ideas and suggestions for HOA Informational

Meeting speakers are welcomed and new members attending the meeting
were recognized.

Respectfully Submitted, Margaret A. Smith, HOA Secretary



